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September 2016 
Newsletter 

Part 1ðInformation 

 
Editorial 
 

Hi Everyone! 
  
Welcome to the September Newsletter. 
Iôm in less of a panic with moving nowé 
just starting the next panic of major reno-
vations. Julie and I are gutted that weôve 
been so busy that we didnôt manage to get 
to any of the fantastic events youôve all 
had this month, including Gilwell Reunion. 

Thanks to everyone whoôs sent in photos and reports 
about their summer adventures. 
 
In the events information is a notice about a ñnauticalò 
career fair in the Royal Yacht Squadron ï many of our 
local employers associated with the big wet bit round our 
Island home will be there to talk to you about potential 
careers with them. If any of the Wight Rovers Media 
Team Members are going along, make yourself known 
to organiser DiDi Nicholson and she will try to find you 
someone interesting to interview ï so think of some 
questions you can ask people to do with marine careers 
(like what, I hear you aské..Ho Humé. Off the top of 
my head:  What do you do? What is your typical day? 
Where have you been for work, anywhere exotic? 
Whatôs the funniest thing youôve come across in your 
job? Have you ever been in danger in your job? How 
many miles have you sailed? Whatôs the most amazing 
ship or yacht youôve been on?...)  
  
As usual, there are 3 sections to the newsletter. Part 1 is 
the Official County news. Part 2 is Diary, event infor-
mation and regular features. Section 3 is Wight Rovers 
Media Team reports and information:  please read it and 
get a fresh insight on our activities. 
  
If youôre printing a copy of this for your HQ notice board, 
please print all of it to help encourage your Scouts to join 
the Wight Rovers Media Team and help promote Isle of 
Wight Scouts. If you'd like to find out more about the 
Wight Rovers, join us on the next training course ï de-
tails will be on the Facebook page, website and email 
pyramid. Iôm restructuring the training, and with Victoriaôs 
help weôll be reaching out to more Scouts in the new 
term. 
  
The next newsletter will be issued on about 1st October 
so please send in your stories and notices to me at any 
time, but please make sure that's by 26th September. IF 
youôre a manager and you havenôt sent me a report re-
centlyðWHY NOT? This is your opportunity to talk to 
your team...use it! 
  
If you send me a mail and you donôt get an acknowl-
edgement, please resend or phone me, ócos life is still 
chaos!  

  
Remember to sort out your favourite photos for the 
Wightlink Photo competition. 
 
Have a great month and please keep Reporting on 
YOUR Scouting Fun and Adventure!  
  

 
All the Best  -   MaC  
(tel: 403017)  malcolmcox@hotmail.co.uk   
(Malcolm Cox ð Media Development Manager) 
 
 
 

County Commissionerôs  
               Message  

 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǘŜǊƳ ƻŦ 
ǎŎƻǳǝƴƎΦ L ŀƳ Ƨǳǎǘ ōŀŎƪ ŦǊƻƳ DƛƭǿŜƭƭ 
wŜǳƴƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ !Da ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǾŜƴǳŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ 
ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŬƭŜ ƻŦ /ƻǊŦ ŀƴŘ 
ƘƻǇŜ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŎŀƳǇƛƴƎ 
ƴƛƎƘǘǎ ƛƴ нлмтΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƛǎ ƻŦ !ƭȅǎŀΣ 
DǊŀƘŀƳ ŀƴŘ ƳŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǎǘŀƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ƛŘΗ 

¢ƛƳ YƛŘŘ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ¦Y /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŜǊ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ƛǎ 
ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǝŎ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƛǎ ƴŜǿ ǊƻƭŜΦ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜŀŘ 
ƳƻǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƛƳ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ 
 
{ǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ƻũ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ L ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ƘƻƭŘ ŀ ²ŀƭƪƛŜ 
¢ŀƭƪƛŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻƴ уǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ŀǎ L ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ƘŀŘ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ 
Ǉƭŀƴ ƛǘ ǇǊƻǇŜǊƭȅΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ Řŀȅ ƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ 
ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ¸ƻǳǘƘ {ƘŀǇŜŘ {ŎƻǳǝƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ 
ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜƴǘ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 
ŦŜŜŘ ōŀŎƪ ŀǘ LǎƭŜ{ƘŀǇŜ ƛƴ aŀǊŎƘΦ ²ŀƭƪƛŜ ¢ŀƭƪƛŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ōŀŎƪ ƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
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²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭƭ ƎŜǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ  ŦƻǊ LǎƭŜ ƻŦ ²ƛƎƘǘ 5ŀȅ 
ƻƴ нпǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ aŜŜǘ ŀǘ рΦмрǇƳ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ vǳŀȅΣ 
bŜǿǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǇŀǊŀŘŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ bŜǿπ
ǇƻǊǘΦ Cǳƭƭ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ōǳǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ 
ōŜ ǿŜŀǊƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ŀ ǎŎŀǊŦ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŀōƭŜ ǘƻǇΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ 
ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘǊŜƪ ŎŀǊǘǎΣ ƻǊ ƪŀȅŀƪǎ ŜǘŎΦ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻΦ [Ŝǘ 
ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿ ŀ ǊƻǳƎƘ ƛŘŜŀ ƻŦ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ōȅ мсǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ 
 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ мо-му ȅŜŀǊǎ 
ƻƭŘǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǘ /ƻǊŦ ƻƴ мǎǘ ŀƴŘ нƴŘ hŎǘƻōŜǊΦ Lǘ 
ŎŀƭƭŜŘ {Ŏƻǳǘǎ {ǘŀƴŘ ¦Ǉ ŀƴŘ ŀƳƻƴƎǎǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŀǊǘǎ ƛƴπ
ŎƭǳŘŜǎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿŜŘ Σ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜ 
ŀƴŘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƳŜŘƛŀΦ ¢ƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ Ŏƻǎǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƴ 
ƻǾŜǊƴƛƎƘǘ ŦŜŜ ǘƻ ŎŀƳǇΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ wƻǎŜȅ aŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŀǎŀǇΦ 
 
L ŀƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǩƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ǎŜŎπ
ǝƻƴ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǎƻ L ƪƴƻǿ 
ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻǊ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛŦ 
ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ŀōƻǳǘΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ƴǳƳōŜǊ 
ŀƎŀƛƴ ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ 
ǇƭŀƴΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦƻŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎŜŎǝƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŀƴ 
мн ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ 
ƳƻǊŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ 
 
Cƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǘŜŘŘȅ ōŜŀǊ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ IŀǊπ
Ǌȅ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƘŜ 9ƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴŜǊΣ bŜǿǇƻǊǘΦ !ƴȅ ƛŘŜŀǎ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ 
ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǳǎŜ ƘƛƳ ŦƻǊ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎΚ 9ȄǇƭƻǊŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ 
ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ ŀ ϻнл ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀƴ ƛtŀŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǳƴƛǘ 
Ƨǳǎǘ ōȅ  ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ŀ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ƛƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΣ L 
ǿƛƭƭ ŎƛǊŎǳƭŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǿƘŜƴ L ƪƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ 
ŀƭǎƻ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŦƻǊ WŀƳōƻǊŜŜ нлмфΣ 
ǎƻ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƭƻǘǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴΦ 
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪǎτ  ̧L{  -  tŀǳƭ 
 
 
 

New UK Chief Commissioner, 
Tim Kidd 
Many of you will have received a mail from Tim, 

signing in as our new Chief Commissioner: if you  

havenôt  here it isé. 

Dear Colleagues, 

Why my biggest priority is sup-

porting you 

Today marks the start of an exciting 

new challenge for me as your new 

UK Chief Commissioner. Itôs one Iôm 

looking forward to immensely. 

I am so proud to be part of UK Scouting where we gen-

uinely change lives for the better. Scouting has certain-

ly changed mine. Scouting gave me invaluable skills 

and confidence. We provide young people with the 

chance to grow in their understanding of themselves 

and the world around them, and to use that understand-

ing to help make the world a better place.   

Delivering Skills for Life  

We give them the opportunity to try new things, get the 

best start in lifeôs great adventure and develop the skills 

they need to succeed. But this can only happen when 

we have motivated adult volunteers.  

So now the biggest priority for me is to support you. We 

are all part of a team and I believe that listening to each 

other, and having fun while being supportive and flexi-

ble, is the best way forward. 

Living by our values  

Itôs no secret that I am a tremendous supporter of our 

values: care, integrity, respect and belief. These are not 

things you can see or touch, but how we act and treat 

one another is testament to these values. Letôs make 

they shine through in everything we do and say as 

Scouts. 

A key focus of mine will be ensuring a high quality Pro-

gramme for young people. When we get this right, we 

attract more young people and we grow as a move-

ment. 

I also want to make our volunteer management roles 

easier. Group Scout Leaders, and Commissioners, do 

an amazing job but I want to ensure they are not over-

whelmed and enjoy their role as much as an anyone 

else in the Movement. I also want to ensure that every 

single volunteer in our Movement is properly recog-

nised for their contribution. 

Bringing Scouting to all 

We are on a journey to achieve our 2014 ï 2018 strate-

gy plan, Scouting for All; that means growing the Move-

ment, making it more inclusive and youth shaped, and 

making a positive impact in our local communities. We 

can only do this together.      

I thank Wayne Bulpitt for his outstanding leadership. He 

has set us on a path to success. 

Scouting is more important today than it has ever been. 

It is a positive and powerful force for change. 

I look forward to working with you to bring the benefits 

of Scouting to all. 

Find out more about me and my team at 

 http://scouts.org.uk/about-us/organisational-

information/uk-chief-commissioners-team/?

dm_i=31ME,AUG7,3D70EV,11OG6,1 

Yours 

Tim Kidd 

UK Chief Commissioner,  The Scout Association 

 

http://scouts.org.uk/about-us/organisational-information/uk-chief-commissioners-team/?dm_i=31ME,AUG7,3D70EV,11OG6,1
http://scouts.org.uk/about-us/organisational-information/uk-chief-commissioners-team/?dm_i=31ME,AUG7,3D70EV,11OG6,1
http://scouts.org.uk/about-us/organisational-information/uk-chief-commissioners-team/?dm_i=31ME,AUG7,3D70EV,11OG6,1
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Part 2ð Diary Dates, 
Upcoming Events & 
Features 
      

 
September Diary Dates 
 

Thurs 8 to Sun 11  Bestival  
Mon 12              Bestival Tent Salvage 
Fri 16-Sun 18 Wood Badge Weekend two (core)  
         Section Leaders & Asst Section leaders 
Sun 18     CCNEST meeting   
Sun 18     Island Scouts Shooting Club mtg 
Mon 1   Network Drop in - Theme: Survival Training 
Fri 23 to Sun 25     EW District Scout Camp  
Sat 24       Cubs 100 Takeover day 
Sat 24        Isle of Wight Day 
Sun 25        Cubs 100 Sandcastle competition 
Mon 26      Wood Badge Caf® 
Mon 26  YL Training (module A) evening session 
Fri 30     Last Entry to Photo Competition 
 

 

Diary updates 
 

17th July - EW Beavers Yaverland Beach Clean 3-
7pm 
This is with partnership working with the Isle of 
Wight Beach Volunteers.  
thanks 
     Neil     EW District BSL  
 
 

Photo Competition 
 
Whatever youôre doing in Scouting this summer, 
take your camera with you and take some photos 
of you and your Scout friends having fun enjoying 
the Scouting Adventure.  
 
Send me your best photos  (3 maximum) for the 
WightlinkðIsle of Wight Scouts Photo Competition.  
Remember thereôs a prize of a Ã50 Wightlink Travel 
Voucher for the best photo in each category: Bea-
ver, Cub, Scout, Explorer, Adult (& Network) and 
non-Scout.  The last date for entries will be 30th 
September 2016. 
 
 

Bestival Tent Salvage  
 
As usual Gary Meek  from 1st East Cowes is run-
ning the Bestival Salvage through Challenge and 
Adventure.  Gary is looking for volunteers to join 
CAST ( the Challenge & Adventure Salvage 
Team ) to help him to salvage kit for sale to raise 
funds for Challenge and Adventure  
www.challengeandadventure.org.uk  

 
For more information either contact Gary directly or 
download the information form from the County 
Facebook page.  Please contact 
gary@challengeandadventure.org.uk  
or call 527026 to register your availability. 
 
Bestival rules are the you MUST register with Gary 
in advance of the salvage otherwise you will not be 
allowed on site.  No under 18ôs are allowed on site. 
 
 
 

Scouts Speak Up training for  
    Explorer Scouts and  
            Young Leaders 
 
Weôre looking for Explorer Scouts and Young 
Leaders, plus older Scouts, who are keen to pro-
mote Scouting and learn more about the media.  
 
The Scouts Speak Up course is run by the Head-
quarters SSU Team and trains young people to be 
confident spokespeople.   
The main themes of the weekend are: 
Ŀ       How we communicate with new people 
Ŀ       Presentation skills 
Ŀ       Representing Scouting 
Ŀ       How to tell personal stories.  
Ŀ       How to give interviews to print, TV and 
Radio journalists 

 
The Scouts Speak Up course is aimed at 13İ to 
17 year olds. We will confirm that your application 
has been accepted and send you full details once 
we have made contact with parents/guardians.  
Please wait for us to confirm your place. 
 
Sessions continue into Saturday evening, so the 
course includes an overnight camp. The fee for 
this is Ã2.75 per person, payable when you arrive.  
You are asked to bring your own camping equip-
ment and bedding.  If you have any problem with 
this, please let us know when you book. 
  
You are asked to bring a packed lunch for Satur-
day.  Other meals will be provided. 
  
When: 9am Saturday 1st October to 3pm Sun-
day 2nd October  
Where: Mattinson Centre, Corf Campsite 
Cost:  Ã2.75 camping fee payable on the 
day 
Food:  Bring your packed lunch for Sat-
urday, other meals provided 
  
For details and to book, please complete your 
details below and return to Claire or Rosey by 
9th September (although weôll give you a couple 
of days grace as the newsletter is running late). 
 
  

http://www.challengeandadventure.org.uk/
mailto:gary@challengeandadventure.org.uk
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Name: 
Date of birth: 
Where you do your Scouting (Unit or Group/
Section): 
Address: 
Phone: 
Email: 
Parent/Guardian Contact details: 
Food preferences and allergies: 
  
This is a much greater depth course than we 
give for the Wight Rovers Media Team, but if 
you canôt make this training weekend weôll be 
running another WR session before Christmas. 
 
 

Saturday 24th September is  
       Isle of Wight Day 
 
Paulôs organising our involvement with this 
new event, there are details in his report on the 
front page. Letôs see if we can give the event  
masses of support and help this become an an-
nual event! 
 
Jane Peakall says that Marks and Spencer have 
lots of Isle of Wight day bunting - it's free if any-
one can use it! 

 
Quiz Time in Sandown 
 
1st Sandown group have a quiz night arranged in 
the Castle pub Fitzroy Street, Sandown on Tues-
day 11th October start 7.00pm. Ã2 per head person 
max 6 per team, to be followed by Irish Bingo. Itôs 
in aid of Sandown Sea Scouts.. all are welcome , 
the more the merrier - proceeds towards next 
year's Sweden trip. 
     Contact John Shepherd for more information. 
 

Embrace the New, but  
            Remember the Old 

 
 
Hereôs County Archivist 
Barry Grovesô regular 
feature, with one vintage 
photo from East Wight 
and one from West 
Wight.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

West Wight ï 1
st
 Newport {The Old Guard}  

 
Newport was one of the fist three Troops to register 
on the Island and is recorded as one of the first 100 
to register in the UK. 

This is a picture of a member of the 1st Newport 
Troop guarding the Reservoir at Carisbrooke 
against saboteurs {armed with a stave}. Many of 
the Scout Troops during World War 1 took on such 
duties to free up members of the armed forces. 
This was especially true of Sea Scouts who were 
proficient in semaphore.  

 
East Wight ï 1st Seaview 1919. 
 
In the early days nearly all groups had a band. 1st 
Seaview was formed before 1914 and then closed 
in the late 30ôs.  

It was reformed in St Helens as 1st St. Helens, later 
to be called 1st St. Helens & Seaview {8th Ryde}. 
Due to the loss of their headquarters the group 
merged with 1st Bembridge to form the current 1st 
Bembridge, St. Helens & Seaview. 
 

 
Nice photos Barry! Iôm guessing that the Scout 
on guard is probably quite youngé judging by 
his height vs the length of his staffé. 
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THE TRUSTEES OF THE ROYAL YACHT 
SQUADRON  

ISLE OF WIGHT FOUNDATION 
warmly invite you to attend 

 
THE MARINE CAREERS FAIR 
Thursday 29th  September 2016 

11:00 ï 19:00 hrs 
At the Royal Yacht Squadron, 
Cowes, Isle of Wight, PO31 7QT  

 
We will be hosting a broad selection of companies in or-
der to demonstrate the myriad opportunities that are 
available to you within the Marine Industries both here on 
the Island and further afield. 

 
 
Our aim for the day is to help you explore the vast array 
of careers available and leave with as much information 
as you may need to make an informed choice when the 
time comes.  Our current group of Foundation beneficiar-
ies will be on hand to provide inspiration and information 
about their personal journey. 

 
Admission by Registration only via: 

www.rysfoundation.org.uk 
 

 
We will be showcasing the extraordinary diversity that 
comes under the heading ómarine careerô and have en-
listed a broad range of marine companies, training pro-
viders and charities to come and participate.  
 

Exhibitors include: British Marine (IOW), Caribrooke 
Shipping, Carnival Group (P&O, Cunard), Chiltern 
Marine, Cowes Harbour Commission, Green Ma-
rine, Griffon Marine, Hovertravel, HTP Training, Isle 
of Wight College,  Merchant Navy Training Board, 
National Careers Service, Ocean Youth Trust 
South, Red Funnel, Royal Navy, Shipwrights, Trinity 
House, UKSA, Warsash Maritime Academy, Ben 
Wood Photographer. 
 
The aim for the day is to help students and maybe par-
ents to explore the vast array of careers available and 
leave with as much information as possible to  make an 
informed choice when the time comes. Exhibitors will be 
on hand to discuss qualification requirements, different 
pathways to gaining an end-goal career, and help young 
people explore all the possibilities on offer, and leave 
feeling empowered and able to move forward if they find 
a career that excites them. 
 
There will be a programme of motivational speakers who 
have travelled down many different pathways to reach 

their ultimate goal, who have seized opportunities when 
they have arisen and, as a consequence, have found 
themselves travelling the world, meeting amazing people 
and enjoying a very exciting and fulfilling career. Young 
people recently funded by the Foundation will act as Am-
bassadors and be on hand to describe their journeys and 
how the 
Foundation has helped them. 
 
All the schools and colleges on the Island, sailing clubs, 
Sea Scouts, youth charities and so on have been invited, 
and it is hoped they will take full advantage of the oppor-
tunity to have a closer and more in-depth look at marine-
based careers to help their students gain some really 
insightful information that might not otherwise be availa-
ble to them. Also invited are adults up to the age of 29 
who might be having a re-think in career terms or who 
need a bit of direction having not found their vocation yet. 
 
The aim of the Foundation is to eliminate barriers for Is-
land students and young adults who wish to pursue a 
marine career, and so it was felt it would be a very posi-
tive move to open the doors of the Squadron to anyone 
who has an interest in helping young people on the Is-
land to achieve their goals.  
 
This will be a landmark occasion for the Squadron, and 
every effort is being made to  ensure it is a success; to 
show the Islandôs youngsters there is a huge world out 
there and that there are so many brilliant opportunities 
available to them under the banner of ómarine careerô. 
 
 
We are pleased to be involved with the RYS IW Foun-
dation in supporting this brilliant event.  Hopefully 
weôll be exhibiting too, looking to offer younger visi-
tors encouragement in developing their marine-skills. 
 
 
 
 
NOTE TO ALL BEAVER 
SCOUTS: there will NOT be 
any Pirate Captains looking 
for crewé. Why not? Be-
cause they ARRRRRenôt in-
vited!   
(sorry about thatéé) 

http://www.rysfoundation.org.uk
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Rather James & Kevin than me! 
 
Just to let you know that on 24th September, myself and 
Kevin Cooper will be abseiling down the Spinnaker Tow-
er in aid of 7th Newport Scout Group, and The Ellen 
MacArthur Cancer Trust. 
 
The Ellen MacArthur Cancer Trust takes young people 
recovering from cancer on sailing voyages, a massive 
boost to their recovery. 
 
And our Local Scout Group is looking to increase the 
number of young people that can access and benefit 
from the outdoor activities, and camping that we offer, as 
well as updating our equipment. 
 
Please donate anything you can to these worthy causes: 
http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/team/
EMCTand7thNptAbseil  
 
 

Part 3ðWight Rovers 

 
Hi Team ! Iôm starting off with some more from 
James, Becky and No Limits ESU 
 
 

Gilwell 24 
Photos contributed by members of No Limits ESU 
 Text contributed by Becky Steen, No Limits ESU 

 
A few weeks ago a group of 19 Explorers and 5 leaders 

from various units on the Island went to Gilwell Park, UK 
Scout HQ to take part in Gilwell24. 
 Itôs an annual event for Explorers and Guides all around 

the UK to come together to take 
part in 24 hours of activities - in-
cluding traditional Climbing and 
Archery, and some not so tradi-
tional activities, such as a Driving 
School, Flying Trapeze, Laser-
Clay Pigeon shooting, a Disco 
from 9PM to 2AM, some fair-
ground rides and many more.  
 
We left the island on the 5:30pm 
boat on Friday, arriving at Gilwell 
at 10:30pm, when we then had to 
set up our tents and catering facil-
ities by torchlight. Then be at the 
opening ceremony for 9:00 ï the 
official start of the 24 hours, 

where we then broke (pending confirmation) the world 
record for the largest amount of people doing the Mac-
arena at the same time.  

Some people made it - some did too many activities and 
were found watching films, (and later seen in their tents)! 
We all attended the closing ceremony at 9am on Sunday 
before all going back to camp to finish taking our tents 
down and vacate the premises. We all enjoyed the 
weekend; all explorers should try it at least once. 

 

Where else other than Scouting would you get these 
opportunities? 
 For more information: http://www.gilwell24.info 
               Nice one team! 


